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Question PD-31:

In our version of the structure heights table originally submitted in response to PEA
Completeness Item #4A and updated as part of the design “refresh,” several of the structure
numbers in Segment 1 are not correct due to strange Excel formatting. Please check SCE’s
version of the table and resubmit the structure heights table showing all Segment 1 structures
with correct/current structure numbers.

Response to Question PD-31:

SCE did not submit the structure height table being referenced, as it was extracted by an Aspen
GIS technician from the GIS datasets provided by SCE in July and August 2014. Because the
structure construction numbering scheme used for Segment 1 structures uses an "E" in the
middle of the identifier for the towers on the east side of the corridor, Excel treats those
identifiers as "Numbers" and converts the display to scientific notation. If that Excel field is
redefined as "Text," then the formatting will appear correct.

In addition, SCE recommends that when this data is extracted from the GIS, the field "Str_Class"
should be selected in lieu of using the field "Str_Type." This will result in more user-friendly
information showing results such as "TSP" or "LST" instead of results such as "DE," "WYL1," or
"WCR1" and such.



